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	Swain House Primary School

Radcliffe Avenue, Bradford BD2 1JL

Headteacher: Mrs Dianne Richardson

Tel: 01274 639049 

E-mail:office@swainhouse.bradford.sch.uk


Friday 14th May 2021
Dear Parents/Carers, 

Relationships, Sex and Health Education Parent Consultation– feedback

Our Relationships and Sex (RSE) curriculum consultation closed on 5th March 2021. The purpose of the consultation was to gather feedback on our reviewed RSE curriculum and also share with parents and carers what the curriculum will look like as we enter the Summer term of 2021. We have now reviewed these responses, and made some adjustments to our draft policy and curriculum to reflect your feedback. I would like to thank all parents and carers who took the time to submit responses. We received 15 responses from parents during the consultation. 

Many of the responses gathered from parents were highly positive about the proposed changes to our curriculum and the consensus was that these changes reflected modern family living, and current & respectful thinking. A few questions were asked in the responses and these are hopefully answered below. A few responses felt the vocabulary that was proposed and that specifically puberty needed to be taught later and so we have made a few changes to our RSE curriculum. The responses also provided us with valuable information in order to assist the implementation of the new national guidelines that came into effect at the start of this term. 

The outcome of the consultation has informed us to take the following additional measures: 

· Puberty will be moved from Year 3 into Year 4 (learning continuing into Year 5 and Year 6). This year, Year 3 will learn the Year 2 objectives for the theme ‘Growing and Changing’
· In Year 4 the lesson will be about body changes and the girls and boys will be separate, with the boys learning about body changes and the girls learning about body changes and menstruation with their class teachers

· The vocabulary for the correct scientific names of the male and female body parts will move from Reception to Year 1 – Reception will learn about the NSPCC Pants Rule

· All vocabulary for the PSHE theme ‘Growing and Changing’ will move into the year above – please see the vocabulary sheet on the website
· Any children whose parents choose to withdraw from the sex education (the learning of conception in Year 6) will spend the 15 minutes of puberty and sex education lesson reading in the library with an adult. The conception part of the lesson will take place at the end of the puberty lesson. A letter will go out to parents, detailing when the lesson will take place

· School will produce additional guidance for parents on how to speak to their child about relationships and sex issues 

· Year group specific communication will be sent prior to delivery of curriculum content. This will include a list of vocabulary that will be taught and questions that may be raised. We hope that this will enable parents to support learning and conversations that might occur at home, following any teaching

· Parents can request to have access to material we will use through virtual meetings with Miss Broomfield 

The changes to the curriculum can now be viewed on our school website. 

If you have further questions or concerns regarding the consultation process, please do not hesitate to contact school,

Yours sincerely 
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